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TO:

Mayor Pat Flury


Vice Mayor Bobbie Grace
Commissioner Anne Castro 
Commissioner Walter Duke 
Commissioner C. K. "Mac" McElyea 
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services 

Date:

July 27, 2011
RE:
Approval of Sewer Fund - Construction Loan Application to State Revolving Funds for the Construction/Pipe Lining of Infiltration and Inflow Project Phase 3
Introduction and Background

The City Commission previously adopted Resolution 2002-120 approving the Water, Wastewater and Stormwater Facilities Plan.  The plan defines future capital infrastructure needs for the water, sewer and stormwater systems in the City and recommends improvements to each system based on current deficiencies, anticipated growth demands and compliance with federal and state environmental mandates.   State Revolving Fund loans were identified in 2003 as the funding source for this project.  Florida Statutes provide for loans to local government agencies to finance the construction of water facilities.  

The City completed two initial phases of Infiltration and inflow improvements.  The first phase repaired manholes, installed rain dishes and smoke tested the system.  This phase was financed with SRF loans totaling $291,161 and reduced inflow to the system during storm events significantly.  Phase II was to seal and/or repair cleanouts.  This was financed with SRF loans totaling $151,261 with work completed in 2009.  Phase II included a midnight inspection of the sewer system to identify infiltration issues.  These are corrected with lining the pipe.  15% of the system will be televised and damage lined through the combination of Phase 1 and Phase II work using SRF loans totaling $442,522.  
The next phase of this project (Phase III) will be bid by the City in August increasing the sewer system televising and lining from 15% to approximately 85%.  Funding to pay for annual debt service on this increased loan balance was anticipated and is included in the City’s approved sewer rate structure.  
Approval of loan funds has been received from the SRF program   State Revolving Fund loans were identified in 2003 as the funding source for this project.  Florida Statutes provide for loans to local government agencies to finance the construction of water facilities.  In order to secure the loans, the Florida Administrative Code rules require authorization to: apply for loans, establish pledged revenues, designate an authorized representative, 
Provide assurances of compliance with loan program requirements, and enter into a loan agreement.
The State Revolving Fund loan priority list designates this City proposed Infiltration and Inflow Phase 3 upgrade as a loan fundable project for construction activities. 

Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission approve a resolution authorizing creation and submission of a loan application to the State Revolving Fund program for a sewer Inflow and Infiltration Phase III construction contract for an amount not to exceed $840,000, and authorize the City Manager to execute the loan documents.  

WWCIP – I/I Phase 3 

7-20-2011


Page 2

[image: image2.png]Pania
Beach
s



_1142257348

